St. Augustine Parish

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time – June 10, 2018



National Shrine of Santo Niño de Cebú

"Creating A Community Of Involvement And Evangelization"

Served by the Augustinian Friars since 1796

St. Augustine Parish is an open, diverse, and active Roman Catholic community rooted in the Gospel of Jesus Christ and founded in the Augustinian Tradition. We invite all to participate in our worship, service to others, and our faith development. These endeavors allow us to grow in the knowledge of God present in ourselves and each other. Our community joyfully welcomes all who are searching for a spiritual center to call home.

243 North Lawrence Street Philadelphia, PA 19106

(GPS Address: 250 N. 4th Street)

Phone: 215-627-1838 FAX: 215-627-3911

Website: www.st-augustinechurch.com

Office Hours: 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM

Monday to Friday



Mass Schedule:

Monday - Friday: 12:05 PM

(10:00 AM on Legal Holidays)

Saturday Vigil: 5:15 PM

Sunday: 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM & 7:00 PM

Parish Staff:

Rev. William F. Waters, O.S.A. *Pastor (Ext. 110)*

pastorstaugustine@gmail.com

Jacob A. Marquart, III, O.F.S.

Parish Services Director (Ext. 115) staugustineparish09@gmail.com

Jean Mangini

Wedding Coordinator (Ext. 118)

staugweddings9@gmail.com

Kim Barroso

Music Director

kim.barroso@gmail.com

Robert Zigmund

Maintenance/Facilities Manager (Ext. 111)

facilities243@gmail.com

Tim Babbage

Accountant (Ext. 116)

timbabbage@hotmail.com

In Residence:

Rev. Paul Morrissey, O.S.A.

Adeodatus Prison Ministry/Restorative Justice

www.adeodatusprisonministry.com (215) 925-3566

Rev. James Keating, O.S.A.

Sacramental Celebrations

Sacrament of Baptism

The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated on a regular basis, except during Lent. It is usually celebrated within Mass. Arrangements must be made in advance. The parents of the child to be baptized meet personally ahead of time with the priest celebrating the sacrament.

Contact the parish office for further information.

Sacrament of Matrimony

Weddings are arranged by appointment at least eight months in advance of the desired wedding date. Contact the parish office for more information.

Ministry to the Sick & Sacrament of the Sick

If anyone in your family is seriously ill, preparing for surgery, or in a nursing home and they would like a visit from the pastor, please call the parish office.

Sacrament of Reconciliation

Saturday: 4:30 PM to 5:00 PM Anytime by appointment.

Parish Registration

Please call the parish office for information. Forms are also available in the back of the Church.

Parish Committees

The Parish Council, Filipino Sub-Council, and Finance Committees assist the staff in serving the parish. Please contact the parish office or see Fr. Bill for information about serving on these various committees.

Novena to the Santo Niño

Each Sunday, after the 11:00 AM Mass there is a novena in honor of the Santo Niño.



DRUG Legal Action
The article whose link is included below outlines AWARENESS some of the legal action being taken against pharmaceutical companies, including Purdue PREVENTION Pharma, the marketers of OxyContin, in the fight against the opioid epidemic.

https://mobile.nytimes.com/2018/05/29/health/purdue-opioidsoxycontin.html

The **Sisters of Life** invite you to a **Holy Hour for** Life at 7:00 PM on June 28 at St. Malachy's Catholic Church, 1429 N. 11th Street. A social hour will follow; please RSVP to: philly@sistersoflife.org.

> With the Lord there is mercy, and fullness of redemption.



June 10, 2018 • 11:00 AM Mass

120th Anniversary of the Philippine Independence Day

CONGRATULATIONS! June 12, 1898 - June 12, 2018



SUMMER SINULOG 2018

Our Summer Sinulog celebration honoring the SANTO NIÑO, will be on Sunday, August 19th. The Reverend Peter M. Donohue, O.S.A., President of Villanova University, will be the Principal Celebrant. Mass will be at 11:00 AM followed by a procession of the image of Santo Niño through the streets of Old City Philadelphia followed by a light lunch.

All are welcome to attend! Parking will be available under the Benjamin Franklin Bridge at 4th Street from 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM.

If you are interested in helping with the event preparation, you can contact any of the following coordinators: Elgene Morales, 267-307-8145, Bel Lopena, 215-676-3159, Ferdie Luyun, 267-625-8958 or Dr. Lita Manguba, 267-538-8042. Donations of canned soda (Pepsi, Coke, Sprite or 7UP), and bottled water are greatly appreciated. Please drop these items off at Carr Hall any Sunday before August 19, 2018.



, Mass Intentions

Saturday & Sunday, June 09 & 10, 2018

5:15 PM 9:00 AM † Bryan DeFoney 11:00 AM Thanksgiving for the 120th Anniversary of the Philippine Independence

7:00 PM † Donald Wiedemer

Monday, June 11, 2018 12:05 PM Rose Candelora

Tuesday, June 12, 2018 12:05 PM

Wednesday, June 13, 2018 12:05 PM

Thursday, June 14, 2018 12:05 PM The Parish Community

Friday, June 15, 2018 12:05 PM † Nicholas & Philomena Georeno

Saturday, June 16, 2018 5:15 PM † John & Elizabeth Talorido

† = Deceased

Electronic Giving

It's simple! It's secure! It's convenient!

Just log on to our website,

www.st-augustinechurch.com and click on:

"Sign Up For Electronic Giving"



Sacrificial Giving June 02 & 03, 2018

Number of Envelopes Used: 59 Amount in Envelopes: \$1,623.00 Average \$/Envelope: \$27.51 Electronic Giving: 43 Amount Electronic: \$1,060.00 Average \$/Electronic: \$24.65 Loose Money: \$468.00 Total Collection: \$3,151.00

Bulletin Board

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time Sunday, June 10, 2018

1:00 PM Filipino Medial Society Meeting 4:00 PM Gift of Life Family House Dinner

Monday, June 11, 2018

Tuesday, June 12, 2018 7:00 PM S.A. Meeting in CHB

Wednesday, June 13, 2018 8:00 PM Fiat Prayer Group

Thursday, June 14, 2018 6:00 PM Horgan-Santarone Rehearsal 7:00 PM S.A. Meeting in CHB

Friday, June 15, 2018 6:00 PM Horgan-Santarone Wedding 7:30 PM Cieri-Elsasser Rehearsal

Saturday, June 16, 2018 2:30 PM Cieri-Elsasser Wedding 7:00 PM N.A. Meeting in CHB



A word from Fr. Bill....

Dear Parishioners:

Every four years, the Augustinians of our St. Thomas of Villanova Province meet to "examine the principal activities, problems, and undertakings of the province, in order that the state of the province and its future possibilities may be determined with greater clarity." We call this a Provincial Chapter. Next week, Fathers Jim, Paul and I and the other Friars of our province will be gathering "in Chapter" at Villanova. We convene Sunday evening with an address from our Prior General, Fr. Alejandro Moral Anton, OSA, and end on Friday afternoon with the ordination to the priesthood of one of our Friars, Bryan Kerns, OSA.

A great deal of preparation over several years is involved before a Chapter. There are regional meetings at which Friars can raise any issues which they think should be addressed. There is a Planning Committee (naturally) that compiles this information which is then sent to each community for critique and input, etc. This information is sent back to the Planning Committee who then sets the agenda for the week. There are mainly five areas which we will address next week: promoting and sustaining the Augustinian Way of Life, supporting the needs of the Church including lay participation in the mission of evangelization and our Augustinian spirituality, encouraging vocations, being committed to the poor and marginalized, and practicing good stewardship individually and communally.

We will be celebrating the installation of our Prior Provincial, Fr. Michael DiGregorio, OSA who has been elected for a second four-year term. Naturally, we will be celebrating the Eucharist as well as participating in Morning Prayer, Evening Prayer and meals together each day. There are a number of Friars we do not see very often because of the location of their apostolate: Peru, Japan, Italy and various parts of the United States. So, it is a good opportunity "to catch up" with them.

We would appreciate your prayers during this coming week as we look at where we have been as a Province, where we are, and where we realistically can go.

Have a great week.



Fr. Bill



Environmental Corner

Home:

- Rely on e-tickets whenever possible.
- Old trophies can be recycled: check with www.awardsmall.com/Trophy-Recyling ep 46.html



Office:

- Make sure to purchase remanufactured ink and toner cartridges.
- Encourage employees to volunteer for green causes, if possible give time off or public recognition for their efforts.

Outside:

• Consider trees or shrubs for gifts.